
outlined in the preceding recommendations would need to be 
extended to include appropriate consideration and elabora-
tion of the following: 

11. Elaboration of an integrated agricultural research 
and development strategy for Africa based on a series of 
proposals that we have received, including one from the 
Canadian Schools of Agriculture. This new initiative should 
be undertaken in cooperation with the International 
Development Research Centre (IDRC) and other institutions. 

12. Exploration of ways of building partnerships 
between Canadian provinces and regions and countries and 
regions of Africa based on the current municipal interest in 
becoming involved at the community level in Africa. 

13. Exploration of a new Canadian Health Profes-
sionals Program to serve in Africa, based on the initiative of 
the Kinsmen Medical Relief Team from Kingston and 
experience of such international organizations as Médecins 
sans frontières. 

14. Joint ventures for African development assis-
tance involving both the public and the private sectors. 

15. Exploration of possible Canadian participation in 
emergency information centres in Africa involving journalists 
and media specialists. 

We believe these recommendations could unleash a 
series of actions which would provide immediate help and 
hope to famine victims. In the longer term, they could 
ensure the development of measures designed to eradicate 
famine. 

40 


